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TO: Dr. Shawn Greiner, Superintendent
Board of School Trustees

FROM: Michelle Cronk, CFO

DATE: February 6, 2023

RE: Time Clock Recommendation

The Business Office recently began implementing efficiency tools in 2022 including Selerix for
online benefits enrollment and Frontline Absence Management for substitute
management. Currently, the Business Office still processes approximately 300 handwritten
timesheets each payroll period. Being that our period of time for processing payroll is limited to
two to four days due to our payroll calendar, this is quite time consuming for our one payroll
specialist. We would like to begin implementing the Frontline time clock for classified hourly
employees beginning with the 2023-2024 fiscal year (beginning July 1).

While the setup for this time clock system is cumbersome, the benefits down the road are
great. We should have less errors with an automated time clock; we currently have to double-
check all handwritten timesheets for accuracy. We will be able to upload reports directly from
the time clock to our accounting software. This cuts down on processing time so that greater
attention can be given to other payroll and human resources related processes and
procedures. Time clock implementation should also cut down on overtime in the long-run once
everyone is accustomed to the software. Frontline Time and Attendance will also give the school
corporation an accurate accounting of time for IRS and DOL purposes.

For a school corporation our size, the initial implementation and training fee for Frontline Time
Management amounts to $8,381.40 with an annual maintenance fee of $8,179.55. The
corporation already uses Frontline Absence Management which will work seamlessly with the
Frontline Time and Attendance application to make this a good value for a robust product. As
part of this recommendation, we would also need to purchase one to three computers for each
building that employees will use to clock in and out on a daily basis. Devices for bus drivers to
use for time clock purposes on the buses would also need to be purchased. The Business Office
will be working with the IT and Transportation Departments to determine the best devices for
this purpose.

Please place this item on the agenda for February 13, 2023 and approve as submitted allowing
the Business Office to move forward with the purchase of the software, the maintenance
agreement and the necessary devices.


























